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After loosing her father in mysterious circumstances at a 
young age Young Alice hit the road with her Mom who took a 
job as a field journalist. Now fourteen ,Alice Massey has 
traveled the world. Through her travels Alice has seen and 
done amazing things. Though she is very bright Alice has 
grown reckless as she pursues assignments with her Mom. As a 
result of some of her recent actions, her Mother has been 
charged with child endangerment. Alice is now being sent to 
live with her estranged Grandmother by social services. If 
Alice has any hope of Seeing her Mom again and fixing her 
mistakes, she must prove she can keep herself out of trouble. 
Alice’s Grand mother now runs a Bed and Breakfast out of her 
old house. Though she rarely gets guest she has to prove she 
can provide for Alice. She has been warned by Social Services 
that she must keep Alice under control or she will loose 
custody. More than anything Alice’s Grandmother want’s to 
prove to her Granddaughter she is not the same person who 
pushed her family away years ago. Now Alice is Stuck in one 
place for the first time, Alice finds herself in a small town 
with small people.  Though she is very adapted to dealing 
with the extraordinary she doesn’t have much experience with 
the mundane. Alice must now deal with going to public school 
for the first time. With the new challenges this brings Alice 
finds she has made an arch enemy on her first day. A girl 
named Billy has found a way to make everyone at school hate 
her. She also meets an extremely odd boy named Reggie who as 
it turns out lives next door to her along with his seven 
other siblings. On top of all that Alice is given an over 
zealous social worker that seems to have it in for her. 
Though completely baffled at the mundane world Alice doe’s 
not haft to wait long before she is dealing with the 
extraordinary again. She finds a journal that was written by 
a person that some how knows the secrets of everyone in town. 
Among these secrets may be the truth about how Alice’s father 
really died. After coming in contact with the journal the 
lines of reality are blurred as She starts to actually see 
peoples memories and the author himself can read minds. Upon 
further study she finds out the author of the journal has 
been kidnapped and in great danger by those who want to use 
his gifts. Alice must stay out of trouble if she want’s to 
get her Mom back.  If she doesn’t help how ever this person 
could be lost ,and the truth about her dad will go with them. 
With no one else to confide in Alice finds an unlikely 
accomplice in the strange boy who lives next door. Together 
these teenage wanna be sleuth set out to find the author and 
rescue him before it is too late. Along the way they cross 
paths with the mean girl from school who gets caught up in 
Alice’s craziness. Upon finding a vital clue to the authors 
where about’s Alice is discovered by the authorities and 
given to social services. In a last all or nothing effort 
Alice escapes to rescue the author. In the act Alice and the 
girl Billy are taken by the people who kidnapped the author. 
Reggie who has avoided capture follows to rescue Alice. 



When brought to the Author they discover he is being used for 
his special gifts. When Alice and him meat they both go into 
a comma where Alice relives the authors memories. In those 
memories she finds the truth about how her Dad died. Reggie 
follows the kidnappers and leads authorities to Alice and 
Billy. Now that the author is out of danger he leaves to 
avoid discovery. Alice is now left to deal with the full 
scope of consequences of her actions. She is taken away from 
her Grandmother by social services and is to be put in a 
juvenile detention center. Before all is lost she is helped 
out by the author who has some powerful legal friends. Alice 
is allowed to stay with her Grandmother and will be allowed 
have her mother to visit with good behavior. She has also 
made two new best friends in Reggie and Billy. Through these 
experiences Alice comes to grip with her fathers death and 
becomes a much wiser person. Alice and her family have a 
chance now to be put back together.
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